MONDAY, May 26, 2022 Budget Workshop Special Meeting 6:30 PM

Invocation given by Bonnie Enlow

Mayor Hockenbury called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Council Members Stacy Cline, Lisa Carter, Bonnie Enlow, Mike Hibbard, Deb Huffman, and Kenny Newton were present. Also in attendance were Arthur Jones, Layne Troutman, Darren Patchin, Tammy Richmond, Gayla Bright, Tonya Taylor & Brenda Weidekamp.

The sewer budget was discussed as well as land acquisition for \$109,000.00 for a drainage project. Stacy Cline made a motion to approve the purchase. Bonnie Enlow 2nd. Motion carried 6-0

Kenny Newton stated that they need to decide on a raise to finish the budget.

Mike Hibbard stated they should just use the prior year's budget.

The council discussed raises. Bonnie Enlow said she didn't like percentage raises. They discussed a \$1.00 raise across the board. When the Mayor asked for a vote (not official) Bonnie Enlow, Stacy Cline, Kenny Newton all voted in favor of a \$1.00 raise. Mike Hibbard and Lisa Carter had no comment.

ADJOURN

Stacey made motion to adjourn. Bonnie Enlow 2nd. Motion carried 6-0. Meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m.

Curtis Hockenbury Mayor

Brenda Weidekamp, City Clerk